Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Meeting Room on Wednesday 23rd November ‘11

Attendees:  Cliff Beevers, Anne MacNab, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Eric White, Rob Melville, Cllr Alastair Paisley, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Ian Gilmour, Vic Stewart, Cllr Ricky Henderson, Dominic Heslop, Peter Gray (from Colinton Amenity Association)


1
Apologies:  Maxine Magee and Jackie Moody
2
Minutes:  Minutes of meeting held Wed 26th Oct 2011 duly approved as a true record.  Minutes from previous meetings passed from Eric to Anne for safe keeping
2.1
Matters Arising

- Cliff has made Judith Benton aware of water problem onto Woodhall Mains path
- Alastair has circulated Emma Hales’ design for toilet windows (landscape painting) to South West Housing Department in Wester Hailes and is expecting approval.  Alastair to ask Emma whether any pre or post painting preparation or maintenance is required.  

- Neil hopes to invite representative from Veitch developers to attend either January or February meeting.  
- Taylor Wimpey Muirend Road consultation will be in Currie Community High School on January 11th/12th 2012.

- Ian to review Mackay’s Wood path/pavement.  If problem remains Cliff to ask Jim Hunter to tidy further.

-  Norma attended a C&B News award evening and circulated some C&B News 2012 diaries to JGCC members.
3
Office Bearers Reports
3.1
Correspondence Secretary

Nothing to report

3.2
Treasurers Report

£4017.34 in the account, this has increased by £2,500 with receipt of the grant for the path over the river.  Meeting agreed to fund any materials Emma Hales requires for the toilet window painting
3.3
Planning Convenor (see attached planning report)
3.3.1 McCarthy & Stone at the Golf Club –Planning agreement not yet finalised as Section 75 contributions still under discussion.  Originally March 12 had been proposed as the start date to demolish / start build – but no application yet for Golf Club temporary golf club so this unlikely to be met. 
3.3.2 Redevelopment of old Primary School building.  Revised plans submitted on 24 October 11 were not notified to JGCC due to computer error.  We have now submitted comments – chiefly re maintenance of the gable windows and roofline along Woodhall Terrace side.   They are hoping to submit to Planning Committee before Xmas.  Meeting noted concerns re traffic management if both developments occur at the same time.  Alastair noted council can restrict times for deliveries, but not workers cars. 
3.3.3 An enforcement case is in place at 10 Woodhall Millbrae regarding a satellite dish installation.
3.3.4 South East Scotland Strategic Development Plan (15yrs) was published 4th November with comments due before Xmas.  Noted that the Public meeting was held 2 days before JGCC received the document! States plans for 1500 houses by 2019 and a further 1500 by 2024 planned for areas at Gyle/Airport and Gilmerton area.  Neil to circulate draft comments to JGCC members in next fortnight.  
3.3.5 Local plan (Main Issues Report) includes discussion on some council owed land in our area.  At Curriemuirend the report asks whether it is better to leave as is or build small scale house developments on part and improve other parts. Meeting discussed and supported suggestion that if small number of housing / allotments were there any play facilities may be better maintained.  Corridors of nature (Water of Leith) will be maintained.    All to submit comments to Neil to help him form into draft response at next meeting on January 25th.  Eric to call Ian Woollard, Allotments officer, for update on Curriemuirend. Neil to contact Currie CC for their opinions on these plans.  Peter Gray noted Colinton Amenity Association may want to comment on Clovenstone aspects too.
3.3.6 Greenbelt (GB):  as result of change of national policy areas such as Heriot Watt University and some other small settlements such as Hermiston and Blinkbonny to be taken out of GB.  Meeting expressed concern and opposition to possibility that changes may indicate to developers that land south of Water of Leith is open to development. 
3.3.7 Open Space Strategy: Malleny Park / Muirwood Field used to be designated ‘potential public open space’ but this may be threatened as the council does not have finances to develop as open space.

3.4 Meetings/Walkabouts

3.4.1 Helen and Norma attended a Community Safety meeting, which was similar to Neighbourhood Partnership Safety Meeting.  Funds are available from police for public service message related leaflets.
3.4.2 List of issues arising from latest walkabout has been submitted but no response received yet.  No progress yet reported on the flooding caused by blocked drains under the Baberton Railway bridge -  at the foot of Baberton Mains Hill.
3.4.3 No work yet done to repair bridge behind Veitch’s site.  Alastair to progress.

3.4.4 Police Clinic was held in Ruth’s kitchen with Michelle Robertson, our new Community Police Officer on Monday 7th November 2011.
3.4.5 Confusion as to planned timing and extent of yellow lines at Juniper Avenue. Alastair to progress.

4 Local and Community Council issues

4.1 Legal status of Currie CC initiative to put 30mph stickers on wheelie bins in Currie is being checked.  JGCC to review possible use once legal position is clarified.
4.2 Postal deliveries - New arrangements mean pouch boxes will not be used in future. 
4.3 Photographic Competition entries were judged on 15th November.  Richard to write to all participants and winners to be invited to prize giving ceremony  and photograph display at 6.30pm to 7.30pm on 2nd December 2011 in Juniper Green Parish Church (November 24th update: date and venue confirmed).  Email to welcome wider community to be sent early next week.  No entries received in 16 – 18 category.  Awarded 2 x 1st and 2 x 2nd and 3 x 3rd prizes awarded in the adult category.  In under 12’s also awarded 2 x 3rd prizes. Children’s photos to be displayed in Primary School. 

4.4 JGCC Website usage summary attached - slightly increased in October with the Planning page well viewed.  Cliff to speak to Ruth re working with Neil to review the Planning section as loaded documents cannot be seen.  Future planning reports will be loaded to Planning section with minutes referring readers to that area. (Note: since this meeting all planning reports are now visible on the Planning section of the JGCC website.  Anne to put next 6 mths meeting dates on website for public to view if want to attend.  May AGM date still to be decided.  Anne/Neil/Jackie and all to propose to Helen any opportunities site for improvement to put to Ruth.  Helen to add Photo competition winners and images.  

5 Police Report
Noted with regret that no police representative was attending the meeting.  

5.1 Safety Issues
New single yellow lines with restrictions and new signage now in place in Baberton Mains Wynd and traffic wardens will monitor ongoing. Michelle Robertson has attended school some mornings.  Cliff to ask for school representative at next meeting for update on parking situation.
5.1.1 Safety Committee on December 5th – any issues to Helen.  Cliff/Helen to contact police to request representation at JGCC, as regular early agenda item.
5.1.2 Banner Advertising Farmers Market stolen from footbridge over Baberton Mains Hill’s railings. 

6 Open Forum
Nothing reported

7 AOB
7.1 Ian, Norma and Rob to distribute Farmers market posters in Colinton and Currie in the week before December 17th.   
7.2 Ricky raised two items on council Transport and Environment Infrastructure committee of interest.

- Problems caused by mink affecting Water of Leith.  Preying on native species.
- Pentland Hills Regional Park authority considering charge of £2 per day car for parking at 4 sites.
7.3 Alastair – to circulate list of roads/streets/pavements to be upgraded in 2012.
7.4 Meeting agreed to support cost of ½ stall rent at December Farmers Market for Juniper Green Primary School Global Links group.
7.5 Invitation from Currie Community High School for a Juniper Green CC member to attend Christmas Show on 12/12/11 and they prefer the 12th.  Rob attended “high class” show. 
7.6 Farmers Market Licence review. Due diligence covered and no employees to give fire duties to. 
7.7 A report was noted of a Post Office in Essex that has been receiving a council grant to support provision.
7.8 Eric issued a circular re Energy Conference on the morning of 8th December 2011 which he hopes to attend.
7.9 Wester Haven health project have offered to attend JGCC.  Cliff to invite them to whichever meeting that Veitch’s Developers are NOT coming to.  
7.10 Cliff to send Eric updated list of contacts
7.11 Peter Gray thanked the meeting for inviting him to attend.
8. Next meeting in Village Hall Meeting Room at 7pm on 25th January 2012. 
Social event for JGCC members and partner/friend at Golf Club on Tuesday 31st January (confirmed on November 24th).
